
 

 

 
Erica van den Honert 
Director  
Department of Planning, Industry and Environment 
320 Pitt Street  
SYDNEY NSW 2000 
 
 
Ref: SSD 9835 

 
Dear Erica  
 
Re: SSD 9835 Sydney Football Stadium Redevelopment – Notification of 
Commencement 
 
I refer to SSD 9835 for Sydney Football Stadium Stage 2 (Design, construction and 
operation), which was approved by the Minister for Planning and Public Spaces on 6 
December 2019. Savills has been appointed by the Applicant, Infrastructure NSW, to 
manage the post approval activities leading up to the commencement of construction.   
 
Conditions B1 and B2 of the consent state: 
 
B1. The Applicant must notify the Planning Secretary in writing of the dates of 
commencement of any work and operation at least 48 hours before those dates.   
 
B2. If the construction or operation of the development is to be staged, the Planning 
Secretary must be notified in writing at least 48 hours before the commencement of 
each stage, of the date of commencement and the development to be carried out in 
that stage. 
 
On behalf of Infrastructure NSW, and in accordance with Conditions B1 and B2 of SSD 
9835, we wish to advise that John Holland is proposed to commence: 
 

 bulk earthworks, retaining walls, enabling and temporary works (for example 
shoring) to facilitate future stages on 16 March 2020, in accordance with the 
first Crown Certificate (CC1); and  

 stadium sub-structure elements including piles, foundations, footing 
construction and in-ground services in accordance with CC2 are scheduled to 
commence on 20 April 2020.  

 
Commencement of works under CC1 and CC2 are contingent upon John Holland 
fulfilling all relevant conditions of consent and securing Crown Certificates from the 
certifier Blackett Maguire & Goldsmith. Infrastructure NSW will provide the Department 
with the Crown Certificates when issued and will notify the Department of any 
adjustments to the scheduled commencement dates should they arise.  
 
 
  



Should you have any questions regarding this letter please contact the undersigned on 
0412 775 365. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 

Stephanie Ballango 

Director 
Consultant to Infrastructure NSW  
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